
Notice to School Administrators 

June 28, 2021 

Temporary Distance Learning Approval- Cut Off 

This is a reminder that the cut off for the temporary distance learning approval allowing practical hours 

via distance education will expire Wednesday, June 30, 2021. 

Distance learning for the theory portions of the curriculum is still allowable under the recently updated 

K.A.R. 69-3-8. 

69-3-8 Curricula and credits. 

(a) The document titled "cosmetology school course curricula," as approved by the board on July 24,

2020, is hereby adopted by reference.

(b) Among other teaching tools used to provide a course of training, each cosmetology school shall use a

textbook that substantially covers the curriculum areas.

(c) Any instructional classroom may be a place where theory instruction is provided in a traditional

classroom setting or in a distance education format.

(d) Any cosmetology school may submit for approval of the board duplicate hours obtained by a student

during the completion of manicuring training or esthetics training for credit toward completion of a

course of cosmetology training.

(Authorized by and implementing K.S.A. 65-1903; effective Jan. 1, 1966; amended, E-67-9, June 16, 

1967; amended, E-69-19, Aug. 26, 1969; amended, E-70-12, Jan. 1, 1970; amended Jan. 1, 1971; 

amended May 1, 1981; amended May 1, 1982; amended, T-85-44, Dec. 19, 1984; amended May 1, 1985; 

amended June 7, 1996; amended, T-69-9-17-20, Sept. 17, 2020; amended Jan. 8, 2021.) 

https://www.kansas.gov/kboc/StatsandRegs.htm#69-3-8

